

LOLA meeting: September 10, 2022

Meeting called to order @ 9:02 am

Officers Present: Paul Duran; Patti Powell; Pat ten Haaf; Bruce Pickel; Steve Powell; Pam Bradfield and Ryan Greenway.

Officers Absent: Curt Johnson

Last month's minutes and the treasurer report were e-mailed to each officer. Paul asked if everyone read the minutes and treasurer report. No comments were made at this time. Patti moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Steve.

### TREASURER'S REPORT:

Patti Powell read the report. A motion to accept the report was made by Bruce and seconded by Ryan.

### **ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR REPORT:**

October 8 will be our next meeting along with the Euchre tournament and chili cook off. The meeting will start at 5 pm with the cookoff and Euchre following. There will be no meeting in November. December 10<sup>th</sup> meeting will be to discuss the calendar for next year. Paul stated that we should start fundraising for fishing tournament in February. He states that Mountain Edge never did sponsor last year.

Patti suggested a neighborhood garage sale for next year. Cindy Hodges suggested we get a realtor to be involved to promote the sale. Pam suggestged a youth fishing weekend. Paul says the kids fishing tournament should be held during our tournament and held to one day for the kids. Cindy also suggested we look into boater safety classes. Pam says we need a minimum of 20 people for this. We would have to contact the sherriff dept before scheduling.

There was more discussion on 2 or 3 days for the tournament. (Feb. 12 is Superbowl) It was decided that we hold our tournament on February 3, 4, and 5.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

More discussion regarding the floor in the clubhouse. The carpeting was cleaned by Pat. Still there are many stains and it is old.

The dock is coming out today. Paul will take care of it.

Patti will call Russell's to come out and evaluate if we can hook up the propane. We would like to have the tank along side of the clubhouse if possible. Two light fixtures in the clubhouse don't work. Pat will have her husband, Jan look into fixing our replacing.



## **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

Dave Prinsen had a family reunion at the clubhouse last month. He never donated any money for the use. Pat ten Haaf reserved the clubhouse and donated \$50.00 for its use. Today there will be a golf outing that has it reserved.

# **TOWNSHIP REPORT:**

No one attended.

MOTION TO ADJOURN by Scott, SECONDED by Pam, ACCEPTED @ 9:25 am.